FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION



125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG

800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

June 28, 2017

The Honorable David Cicilline U.S. House of Representatives 2244 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Fax: (202) 225-3290

Dear Congressman Cicilline:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports your legislation, the "Justice for Servicemembers Act" (H.R. 2631). The bill amends the Uniformed Services Employment Rights Act to make any agreement to arbitrate a claim unenforceable unless all parties have knowingly and voluntarily consent to arbitration after a complaint on the specific claim has been filed.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Brian Condon, Assistant Director of Veterans Programs, at brianc@fra.org.

Sincerely,

THOMAS J. SNEE
National Executive Director

TJS:bc:tw